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February 11, 2022 

 

Summit Homes 

120 SE 30th St.  

Lee’s Summit, MO 64082  

        

RE: Field Issue of over notched floor joist, spliced top plate and spliced double joist for Lot #87 Reserve at 

Stoney Creek – 1528 SW Georgetown Dr. Lee’s Summit, MO 64082 – Permit # PRRES20211818 

 

Over notched floor joist above garage: 

 

• Notch was approximately 3.5” x 3.5” located approximately 1’ from steel beam. 

• Floor joist is DFL #2 spanning approximately 6.25’ with a point load from main floor rafter 

and an additional point load from second floor roof and exterior wall.  

• Install approximately 3’ of CS-16 along bottom of floor joist per manufacturer’s spec’s.  

• Center strap as close as possible under notch.  

 

Spliced top plate at rear garage wall: 

 

• Rear garage wall top plate was spliced for HVAC for approximately 16”. 

• Install approximately 8’ of CS-16 along upper and lower top plate per manufacturer’s 

spec’s. 

 

Spliced top plate and floor joist above garage dining: 

 

• Top plate and double joist were spliced for approximately 16” for HVAC. 

• Sister approximately 7.5’ of Douglas Fir Larch #2 2x10 to spliced floor joist. Fasten with 4 

fasteners per linear foot in a “W” pattern. 

• Install approximately 4’ of CS-16 along upper top plate per manufacturer’s spec’s. 

• Install approximately 32” of CS-16 along lower top plate per manufacturer’s spec’s.  
 

Spliced top plate at second floor stairs connection of 2x4 to 2x6 wall: 

 

• Install approximately 2’ of CS-16 along upper top plate per manufacturer’s spec’s as shown 

in image below. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Bradley Huxol, PE      


